



SEDBERGH PARISH COUNCIL AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 3rd of August 2016 @ 7.30pm in the Council Office

PRESENT:

Councillor Steve Longlands (SL) – Chairman

Simon Arnold (SA), Ian McPherson (IM), John Capstick (JC), Margaret Brooks (MB)

UNABLE TO ATTEND: Roger Sedgwick (RS), Martyn Dawson (MD)

REF	NOTE	ACTION
001/08/16	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE RESOLVED that apologies had been received from MD.	
002/08/16	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST RESOLVED it be noted that no member declared any interests on items on the agenda.	
003/08/16	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Sedbergh Parish Council Amenities Committee held on Wednesday 1st of June be confirmed as a true record and be signed by the Chairman.	
004/08/16	MATTERS ARISING NOT ON AGENDA None	
005/08/16	BUDGET Nothing to Report	

	<p>PLAYING FIELD</p> <p>Item 006/11/15 (video survey of drains) has been completed and looks clear as far as could be reached by the camera from the manhole.</p> <p>The idea was proposed to dig an inspection pit at the first junction to enable the camera to be sent up one of the spurs. It was suggested by SA that this pit be refilled with clean gravel thus doubling up as a soak away as it would be located at one of the worst areas on the field. Only with this further inspection could a problem the existing piping be ruled out, and a plan going forward be made.</p>	
006/08/16	<p>RESOLVED SL would seek a costing to enact the above concept.</p> <p>Hedges need cutting from a safety point of view.</p>	SL
007/08/16	<p>RESOLVED SL would advise the normal contractor for this that the work needed doing</p>	SL
008/08/16	<p>PLAYGROUND</p> <p>Bin has now been chained to the tree by the shelter to prevent vandalism/tipping. Code has been circulated as appropriate</p>	
009/08/16	<p>JOSS LANE CAR PARK</p> <p>Nothing to Report</p> <p>MAIN STREET TOILETS</p> <p>Heaters for frost prevention still to be installed</p>	
010/08/16	<p>RESOLVED that SL would action</p> <p>Collection boxes ordered</p>	SL
011/08/16	<p>RESOLVED that Once boxes arrive SA will measure up and laser sign as sent by Jim</p> <p>Some lights need repairing</p>	SA
012/08/16	<p>RESOLVED SL was asked to undertake this</p>	SL

013/08/16	<p>LOFTUS HILL CAR PARK</p> <p>Nothing to Report</p>	Parish Clerk/SA
014/08/16	<p>BENCHES</p> <p>Nothing to Report</p>	
015/06/16	<p>BOWLING</p> <p>Nothing to Report</p>	
016/05/16	<p>STREET LIGHTS</p> <p>Nothing to Report</p> <p>OTHER AMENITIES</p> <p>It was agreed that the tree on the river bank that had been inspected by IM/SA was not in imminent danger of falling but was an identified risk that could not be ignored. The tree was not dead but was in poor condition. It was noted that several others existed in the vicinity that were dead and in particular the one by the weir was also a perceivable potential risk.</p> <p>RESOLVED IM was asked to contact Geoff Garret (Yorkshire Dales) to arrange a formal inspection and suggest what action should be taken.</p> <p>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</p> <p>The date for the next scheduled meeting is confirmed as:</p> <p>Wednesday 7th of September 2016</p> <p>Meeting closed at 8.10pm</p> <p>Signature of Chairman</p> <p>Date</p>	IM

